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We would like to put in our 2¢ worth
on The Bottle Bill. We are in favor
of it. Our parks and trails need a
helping hand to stay as clean as we
would like to see them. We feel that
this bill will go a long way in do­
ing just that. If you feel strongly
about this issue - one way or the
other - please come to our meeting
and let us know your views.

THE GEESE ARE COMING!

This month we will have a special
meeting with informationon the
controversial Bottle Bill (Prop 11).
Lucille Lemmon from the Californians
against Waste will present slides &
answer any questions. We will also
give you a report on the latest news
about the park. Good news! for a
change arid show the slides on the
latest area slated for acquisition.
Refreshments will be served - carrot
cake and pumpkin bread - home made!

Dan Cooper of Pierce College's
Earthwatch Club is organizing a
Geese Project to document sitings
of the Canada Geese that winter in
our areao Hopefully this will lead
to a permanent santuary in the
Chatsworth Reservoiro The Geese
need our help. Please keep track
of when you see them. Note the
time,place, direction of flight,
approximate number of birds and
where they landed. Send a card
or letter with the information to
NW Los Angeles Resource Conservation
District, 6950 Hayvenhurst st, Van
Nuys, CA 91406.

~LUSTERING TO HELP THE P.ARK
.~

Just south of Chatsworth Park South
is a 55 acre parcel of land that is
part of the stagecoach Trail proper-l
ties o It is not presently up for .
funding for acquisition and a develop
ment had been slated that wold have
covered most of it with housingo
A new plan has just been proposed
that would put in about 70 condos
in a cluster on the east end of the
property. This would leave the west
end as open space and would hopefull
eventually become part of the Park.
We support this concept as it will
preserve far more of the historic
and scenic areas than we could have
hoped for with the conventional
single family type homes.

RENEWA.I. . TIME
Remember to take a look at the
address label to see if it's time
to send in your ~embership renewal.
We appreciate your continuing suppor
Without it we wOwld have problems
I~n~~~u~R?et&Ryf~2~~~ time and would
like to help us with ,some of the
projects that are part of our duties
w·e would like a little assistance 0

CHATSWORTH HOLIDAY PARADE
The Chatsworth Chamber Holiday Parade
and Mason Park Carnival will be held
from Friday evening December Jrd thro
Sunday, December 5th. We will be
taking part in the parade on Sunday
December 5th at about eleven am. I
Come and join us - either as a parade
~~£~itbPtR~ R~x~ufu~e~£n~hr6FM8rgn•
information.

- October 18thMONT"rlLY MEETING

NEXT MEETING - GLENDALE FED, CHATSWORTH - OCTOBER 18th @ 7:JO pm



------------------------------MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION TEAR-OFF FOffi1-------------------------

Yes. I support SSMPA's goals!!! Please enroll me as a member.

NAHE : TELEPHCNE'------------
ADDRESS ZIP _

Yes! I can volunteer some time. My special interest/occupation: __

ANNUAL DUES: Please make check payable to SSMPA. Individual $5.00. Family $7.00
Business or Organization $10.00. Student $3.00.

AI~O AVAILABLE: Commerorative History Book--$ .00 each Decals--$l. 00

Please return with your check to S~IPA, P.O. Box 831, Chatsworth, CA 91311
For additional information. call Glenn Bailey 345-1222

HA~';CY"1d/ . RAZ ANSKI
2~-}t9 JAMES lll..AU CIBCLE
CH".TSWORTH.. Cf-\ :113 1

JOIN US ON Ourt l"IONTHLY HIKES
Second 2unday of every month--mcderatc
hike in conjunction with the Sierra Club.
Meet 9 a.m. at school parking lot at the
northwest corner of Topanga Canyon and
Devonshire in Chatsworth.
Fourth Sunday of every month except Nov.
and Dec.--singles hike. Meet at above
time and location.
Fourth Saturday of every month--family
natur~-historywalk on the 265 acres.
Meet at 9 a.m. at the intersection of
Santa Susana Pass Rd. at the Pocky Peak
off-ramp of the Simi Freeway.
Bring lunch. water. a hat and camera.
For information call. Jsn Hinkston •

~ .~~ b98-7231 or Bill Scott, 885-8479. .
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Foundation for the Preservation of
the Santa Susanas

P.O. Box 831
Chatsworth. CA 91311
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\v J Your Board Members this year ara:

President: Cynthia Fichtner
Vice Pres: Glenn Bailey
Acting Treas. Cynthia Fichtner
Secretary: Connie Couture
Fundraising: Chessa Roth
~~,:l.tural Resources: Jan Hinkston
Cultural Resources: Pauline Aue
Legislative: Loil~ ~cott . tl /.~, •
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